WILD WEST MUSTANGS AND FORDS

Meeting Minutes

September 1st, 2020

OPENING

The monthly meeting of WILD WEST MUSTANGS AND FORDS was called to order at 6:32pm on September 1st by Deana Rodriguez (President).

Present

Deana Rodriquez, Jim Dew, Andy Branigan, Shelley Branigan, Kevin Horton, Robert Voakes, Richard Hernandez, Fred Romano, Andy Sievers, Tom Freeman, Angelo Cellura, Bob Broberg, Wayne Ambroult, Patty Ambroult, Israel Ruiz, Ryan Clemons, Paul Osgood, Ken Washington. 16 members in attendance. Please remember to print your name on our signup sheet.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from our previous meeting was read by Jim Dew and approved as is. Motion to approve was from Bob Voakes and second from Israel Ruiz.

Treasurer's Report

The Treasurer's Report was given by Bob Broberg showing a club balance of \$1471.83 after expenditures was approved as is. Motion to approve came from Bob Voakes and second from Fred Romano.

Old Business

The new order of T-shirts will be coming up soon and we are limited to 4 colors from which to choose from, white, red, blue and black... also come to our meetings and Mixteca to get your shirts that you have ordered from our crazy t-shirt lady...

We have an updated Membership Application and it can be viewed and or filled out online.

September 12th was a dinner get together "cuz it's too freaking hot" at Famous Dave's... Well attended (18 members) the food and service outstanding.

Sun September 13th had the Annual Mustang Poker Run in Casa Grande.

September 19th we had a Breakfast Cruise to the Chicken Ranch in Surprise to support Nancy Perry...lousy food and worse service, but hey a bright spot was Jim Rebic who beat out all other mustangs to bag an award!

September 26^{th} was a dinner get together "cuz it's too freaking hot" at Claim Jumper. 12 or so made the trip to eat and be merry...

Business cards and window stickers are available...feel free to get some from any board member and pass them out to potential new members.

New Business

Our car show this year has been put off until January, February, March of next year due to the Covid-19 outbreak, but you never know... Deana Rodriquez, Jim Rebic, Jim Dew and Steve Short are working out the details...stay tuned as pressure mounts to hold an event this year.

October 24^{th} is the Nancy Perry's Oasis Classic Car Show at Westgate with lots of awards and raffles.

With so many events being postponed or cancelled altogether due to Covid19 please look at our Facebook page, our Website, and e-mails for further info as more places are starting to open up.

Christmas Party this year has Haymakers, Dominics, and Claim Jumper as a possibility as Shelley will go over...

We are looking for new Sponsors for this next year...an example is Texas Roadhouse wants to partner up with gift cards and other promotions for our events. So if you know of any potential clients let any board member know.

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 7:02pm by Deana Rodriquez (President). Motion to adjourn was from Bob Voakes with a second from Bob Broberg. The next scheduled meeting will be held on Monday October 5th at 6pm at Dillion's BBQ Restaurant.